
 

​ FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
From: Blaine County Sheriff’s Office ​
 
Subject: Change in leadership​
 

I, Chris Stevens, will be stepping down from my position of Sheriff of 
Blaine County in the coming days, This decision has been made easily- but I 
believe that it is the correct time to do so. This week marks four years since I have 
first put on the badge and started work here as Law Enforcement in San Andreas.  

 
The privilege I’ve had to serve with the other departments and everyone in 

BCSO is a privilege I will always cherish. Since 2021 from my first days out there 
in the role to now, will mean the world to me. I want to thank all who have been 
there with me to take part in this journey- those who are still around, and those 
who are long gone.  

 
Part of being the Sheriff is knowing when it is time to bring a fresh 

perspective and new ideas and goals to the department and passing on the torch 
with it. I’m proud of what the BCSO and I as a whole have accomplished, and I’m 
also excited to see what happens even after I’m gone.  

 
As I pass the torch, I do so with full confidence in Undersheriff Indigo- her 

leadership and the team behind her we have crafted together. The department will 
remain in very capable hands with a new sheriff, and I have no doubt that BCSO 
will continue to thrive and improve under her new ideas and leadership.​
​
​ Thank you all for the support and trust you put in me and the BCSO.​
​ ​
 
Chris Stevens​
Sheriff, ​
Blaine County Sheriff’s Office.​
​
 


